County of Placer

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

P.O. BOX 1466 ROSEVILLE, CA 95678

County Contact: Eric Goldman 916-787-8950



WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

Wednesday, September 12, 2012

A /informal/regular meeting of the West Placer Municipal Advisory Council was held on Wednesday, August 8, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. at the Creekview Ranch Middle School, Roseville, Ca.

1. Call to Order: the meeting was called to order at 7:04

Roll Call: Council members present: John Hottle, Carolyn Riolo, Alicia Butler, Walt

Wyllie, and Darryl Osborne

Council members absent: None,

County staff present: Supervisor Jack Duran

Teri Ivaldi, acting District Director

Ken Grehm, Phil Vassion, Andrew Gaber, DPW Ada Barros Heisor, MVCD Public Information Officer

Diane Howe, Sec. MAC

2. Pledge of Allegiance: Chairperson John Hottle led the pledge.

- 3. Approval of the Agenda. Darryl Osborne moved to approve the agenda as presented. Walt Wyllie seconded. Motion carried 5-0
- 4. Approval of the Minutes of August 8. 2012: Walt Wyllie moved to approve the minutes as presented. Darryl Osborne seconded. Motion carried 5-0.
- 5. Public comment: Any member of the public may address the Municipal Advisory Council on any matter that is NOT listed on the agenda. Comments will normally be limited to three (3) minutes per person at the discretion of the Chairperson. No comments:
- 6. Supervisor Report: Supervisor Duran reported that the Board of supervisors is currently working on finalizing the budget. They have added an investigative officer to the DA's office and also placed more money in a fire safety budget item.

7. Public Safety:

- A. County Sheriff's Department. Lynn Harrison reported the crime in our area is concentrated currently on auto/home thefts with most of them being in unlocked autos or homes. Mr. Barsdale informed her that the stop sign at Eva Lane and Vineyard had been intentionally pushed over 3 times by a truck.
- B. Cal-Fire: Fire personnel Jim Hudson reportes that incidents have been low in pour area but that the state is ver busy with Cal-Fire personnel working all over the State. Our local volunteers are placing street signs on roads that have no signage and replacing blue dots for

fire hydrant location. They participated in the weekend boot drive for MDA raising \$10,000 in the County. The Annual volunteer BBQ is Oct.6 from 12-6. Hope to see you there.

C. CHP: None available...

8. Informational Item

A Placer Mosquito and Vector Control district will provide an update on West Nile Virus and other concerns in western Placer County. Presenter: Ada Barros Heisor, MVCD Public Information Officer. (for more information please visit the District website at www.placermosquiteo.org.

Ms. Barros Heisor introduced herself and informed the MAC about the district. They are a Special District funded through benefit assessment placed on parcels with in the County. They monitor mosquitoes and vectors (ticks, yellow jackets) throughout the year and provide inspections, testing, and trapping using 4 strategies to include: physical control, biological control, microbar and chemical control and public information outreach. They encourage the 3 D's—drain, defend, and contact the District. It was an excellent presentation

9. Action Items:

A. Cook Riolo Road Traffic Calming: A review of subcommittee considerations and a recommended course of action on traffic calming measures proposed for Cook-Riolo Road to include speed cushions (i.e. speed humps). Department of Public Works will ask for the support of the MAC. Presenter: Ken Grehm, Director of the DPW and Phil Vassion, Engineering Division. Ken Grehm stated that this was about the traffic calming measures being proposed for Cook-Riolo with the coming removal of the "diverter" or pork chop" at Baseline and Cook Riolo as approved within the Transportation Element of the Dry Creek Community Plan (July, 2011). He reviewed that they had come to the MAC in March, 2012 and then set up a subcommittee which met several times and discussed ways to calm traffic including the trial of 2 types of speed humps designed to allow fire vehicles to move effectively but slow traffic. The Department of Public Works is proposing placement of 2 speed cushions made of asphalt—one between Central and Baseline and the other between PFE and Jimmy Way on Cook Riolo. There will be placement of curbing north of Vineyard and speed legends in appropriate places as well as a radar feed back sign south of Baseline. They would like this to happen sometime this winter and will continue to monitor results. The community discussion was concentrated around the placement of the humps (not in front of a driveway) and the need for a walking path along Cook Riolo. (A funding method is being worked on for this need). Darryl Osborne moved to support the proposal of the Department of Public Works based on working with the homeowners at both ends of Cook Riolo on the placement of the speed humps and that the calming methods be in place prior to or simultaneous to the removal of the diverter. Carolyn Riolo seconded. Motion carried 5-0 Mr. Grehm then gave a brief update on the progress on the bridge replacement project which is going very well.

10. Next Regular Meeting: The next meeting will be Weds. October 10, 2012

Meeting adjourned 8:20